	[image: image1.png]



Date: Thursday 7th January 2021

	[image: image2.png]Aberdeenshire .
COUNCIL




Laurence Findlay
Director of Education

Mrs Ann-Louise Murray
Head Teacher 
Clerkhill School

Cairntrodlie

Peterhead      
AB42 2AX

Telephone: 01779 403660
clerkhill.sch@aberdeenshire.gov.uk

www.clerkhill.aberdeenshire.sch.uk


Dear Parents/Carers,
I hope this letter finds you and your family well.

I am sure the events of the past two weeks have taken you all by surprise and affected everyone in a variety of ways. Each one of us has, I’m sure, faced a range of challenges as we try to adapt as well as possible to another lockdown, as well as anxieties and worries about what the future may hold. 
My thoughts and sympathies are extended to those of you who may have been touched by the severe illness or even passing of a loved one in recent weeks. Please be assured that the team at Clerkhill are here to support you in whichever way we can throughout this uncertain and worrying time.

Remote Learning

The Scottish Government has directed that Scottish schools are only open to the children of Key Workers and Vulnerable pupils until at least the 29th January. This status is being reviewed on the 18th January by the First Minister. As soon as I receive information on our status in this regard, I shall keep you updated.

Throughout this week, class teachers have been working exceptionally hard preparing for our period of Remote Learning. As a staff we have agreed that the continuation of learning in Literacy and Numeracy is of utmost importance and should be given priority during our period of Remote Learning this term. Tasks and activities from other subject areas will also be shared with parents and pupils and these can be completed, should you have the time and ability to do so. 
Whilst we wish our learning to continue as far as is practically possible, we also acknowledge that these are very difficult times, and trying to support Remote Learning may be incredibly challenging for our parents and carers. Please do not put yourselves under any undue pressure in terms of learning- the most important thing at this difficult time is that we keep our children safe, healthy and happy. 
If a certain learning task is causing stress within the family home, step away from it, have a wee break, try again a while later. If your child is still not happy to engage, communicate this challenge with your class teacher who may be able to provide some further support. This is a natural thing to experience!

Remember, challenges around pupil understanding and engagement are part of our teachers’ daily classroom practice.  Please do not hesitate to make contact with your teacher to discuss alternate strategies.  

PLEASE DO NOT PUT YOURSELVES OR YOUR CHILDREN UNDER ANY UNNECCESSARY PRESSURE.

Having reviewed and taken account of the views of our parents, pupils and staff in regard to our period of Home Learning during the first lockdown, generic details of what has been agreed by the staff at Clerkhill in regard to Remote Learning during January (and possibly beyond) is outlined below:

· As we only had the free version of SeeSaw and we are no longer allowed to use this, our platform for the delivery of Remote Learning and communication will be via Teams within Glow
· Remote Learning will begin for all children on Monday 11th January. From this date, until Friday 15th January, the focus of the learning will be on revision and consolidation of work covered during Term 2. All pupils from P1-7 will access their tasks for the week through their Class Teams page

· From Monday 18th January, teachers will issue daily Literacy and Numeracy Tasks which will follow our school programmes of work, build on children’s previous learning and continue to move their learning forward (these tasks will be issued each day from Monday – Thursday). On a Friday morning,  pupils can engage in a variety of Health and Wellbeing activities – these are being developed by some of our non-class committed staff and will be available through your class Teams page or indeed via the school website at 
www.clerkhill.aberdeenshire.sch.uk
· Pupils in P1-4 classes will have “Learning Packs” containing relevant materials, worksheets and resources delivered to their home during Week Beginning 11th January and these are for use from Week Beginning 18th January onwards. They will contain enough activities to last until Friday 29th January – individual teachers will provide detailed information on which tasks should be completed when. (Please note: Until Monday 18th January all P1-4 activities will be shared via Teams only). We will be in touch at the start of next week to advise which day your child’s pack will be delivered. If you are not at home when we come to deliver then we will take the pack back to school and these will available for parents to collect throughout the week
· Although all tasks for P5-7 pupils will be uploaded to Teams for completion, any parent who has a child in P5-7 whom they feel would also benefit from a “Learning Pack” should contact the school or their child’s teacher to request this. User guides and more information on the use of Teams will be sent to parents via e-mail and also uploaded onto the School Website next week
· Literacy and Numeracy lessons for all stages will be outlined and explained either through a video, PowerPoint Presentation or pictures of worked examples by the teacher and uploaded onto Teams
· Where possible, children should try to complete the Literacy and Numeracy tasks set (with the support of their parents if required) and return their completed work to their teacher (via Teams for P5-7 pupils and for P1-4 pupils by completing the tasks in their Learning Pack). If school is returning on Monday 1st February, pupils should take their Learning Packs with them on this day. If school closure is extended beyond this date then staff will collect completed packs on Friday 29th January and deliver new packs at the same time
· As well as daily Literacy and Numeracy Tasks, teachers will also share an optional task from a different subject area which can be completed if desired
· At the end of each day, teachers will upload an overview of tasks being set for the following day. This will be shared via Teams for all stages
Making Contact with Class Teachers

· To ensure we continue to follow our Child Protection Procedures we would ask that parents make individual contact with class teachers at some point each week
· Teachers will make a note of contact made and if we have not heard from you by the end of the day on Thursday each week, a member of the school management team will be in touch via telephone to check if there is a way we can further support you or your family members at this time. Contact should be made via the class Teams page or via direct e-mail to the teacher’s e-mail (this was previously shared with all parents)
· Class teachers will remain contactable during the following hours 
· Monday, Tuesday and Thursday from 9am – 3pm 
· Wednesday and Friday from 9am – 12 noon
· Any queries raised outwith these hours will be dealt with the next working day, but teachers will not be in a position to answer queries immediately outwith the hours stated. Please note: teachers will also have a lunch break each day during which time they will be unable to respond to queries raised. The time of this break may vary from day to day. Please be assured that teachers will respond to queries as soon as they possibly can 
· Please also note: As well as providing Online Learning, our teachers will also be part of a rota for supporting learning for our Key Worker and Vulnerable children who are in school. On the days a teacher is providing support in school, they may not be able to respond to queries from parents immediately. You will be advised about which days specific teachers will be in school supporting learning in due course 

· A Wednesday afternoon and a Friday afternoon will be used by teachers to evaluate and regroup. These times are classed as their non- class contact time, which they are contractually entitled to

· A Friday afternoon will be given over to some quality Family Time and parents are encouraged to use this time to get out in the fresh air (weather permitting) and to enjoy some well deserved downtime. No tasks will be set for a Friday afternoon

· Each class will be given a timeslot to take part in a Teams Meet with their classmates and class teacher – these will be called the “Clerkhill Claik” sessions. Days and times for individual class meets will be issued during next week. These will start during Week beginning 18th January. Some class teachers may opt to do these more than once a week, but each class will do at least one per week at an allocated time. For all children to participate in this, we need all parents to sign a permission form. This has been uploaded onto the School Website and will need to be completed before your child can participate in the Meet
[image: image3.jpg]ILN\é SPENT

PLAYING
Wit o CritDim
L NE VER

WASTLD

DDDDDDDDDDDD



Enjoying Learning Together
Some of the best learning can take place in informal ways so please continue to enjoy spending time with you children on activities such as baking, cooking, cycling, walking, gardening, painting etc. Enjoy spending time in the fresh air (obviously whilst adhering to government restrictions) and keeping yourselves healthy.

Devices to Support Online Learning

Mrs Willox has been working very hard to provide identified families with devices which will help pupils to engage in the delivery of online learning. Should you not have been offered a device and feel you would benefit from this for your child to use during the period of Remote Learning then please get in touch with the school office and we will endeavour to support you with this. 

Support and Communication
The presence of COVID-19 has created financial worries for many and none of us know what the full financial impact of this will be. Should you wish to ask us about any type of support available, please do not hesitate to get in touch via the school e-mail: clerkhill.sch@aberdeenshire.gov.uk.
All enquiries will be passed directly to myself or one of the management team and will be treated in the strictest confidence.

As I said at the beginning of my letter, none of us knows what lies ahead in the next few weeks and months but please keep in touch with us through the usual channels of communication (Teams, e-mail, Xpressions). 
Try to enjoy this precious time with your children and immediate family members.

Kindest Regards,

Mrs Murray and the staff team at Clerkhill

7th January 2021
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